
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 09/17

Held on Monday 2nd October 2017 in the Poppy Room, Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Bacon, Dickson, Di Lorenzo, Jolley, Maczkiewicz and Ogborn. D/Cllr’s Sharp and Chaplin and C/Cllr Shuter also attended for part of the meeting.
135.
APOLOGIES:
Received from Cllr’s Buchanan, Jerman, O’Dell and Walton.

Cllr Bryant then closed the meeting to allow residents to speak about their concerns regarding a proposed lay-by on the ‘triangle’ area of the village which will be discussed later on the agenda.  The meeting was then re-opened.

136.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
The minutes were agreed and signed. Cllr Ogborn wanted to thank Ros Hall for taking the minutes in the absence of the Clerk last month.  He also commented that he and Cllr Di Lorenzo were going to visit Anglian Water later this week if anyone had any questions they wanted them to ask.
137.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:
Cllr Di Lorenzo and Cllr Bacon declared an interest under planning (proposed application for communications mast at Tunbridge Lane)

138.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Lysander Close
Cllr Bryant confirmed that we had written to Bloor Homes regarding the open space at the entrance to the site and the footpath which was not complete.  Cllr Bryant asked D/Cllr Chaplin who will negotiate with Bloor Homes and ECDC.  He will look at the S.106 agreement.  Cllr Bryant believes that with the building of Lysander Close, ECDC received S.106 in lieu of green space which was to be used for Ancient Meadows.  Cllr Jolley questioned whether an industrial unit was now appropriate? D/Cllr Chaplin said it might not be so easy to change but Cllr Bryant did not think that that part was included in the initial planning consent. Cllr Di Lorenzo agreed that at present the site looked messy.
b)  Village Sign
This work was now complete.  Cllr Jolley said although the bricks looked new they would weather.

139.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
County

C/Cllr Shuter was pleased to report that the County Council had secured funding of £1.3M from central government to make improvements to the A1303 which was one of the 50 most dangerous roads in the country.  They will need to liaise with other villages including Quy and Swaffham Bulbeck and once proposals are made there will have to be a consultation.  C/Cllr Shuter has asked the Highways Department for a list of suggestions for improvements that can be taken forward for consultation.  He wants improvements to be enforceable, not ones that we need the police for.  C/Cllr Shuter is particularly concerned about people from the village crossing the road to reach the bus stop and the museum and wants speed restrictions between the 2 junctions entering Bottisham.  Cllr Bacon questioned whether this could involve a speed camera and C/Cllr Shuter confirmed that this will be looked at, with a new digital system being the preferred option.

The County Council are looking at removing the £1 cost of parking at park and ride sites.  However, the shortfall of £1.2M would have to come from somewhere and they were looking at the Greater Cambridge Partnership for funding.  There had been a definite drop in numbers using the site since the £1 parking cost had been implemented and they also wanted to encourage people to use the site who park and then cycle to work as this reduced the number of vehicles on the road.

C/Cllr Shuter confirmed that there will be no cuts to winter gritting of the roads and the routes will remain the same as last year.  Cllr Jolley commented that the County Council had arranged for the clearing of the pathway on the A1303 by the Community Payback Team which was half complete.  It appeared that they had put the debris over the fence rather than taking it away and he will take a closer look at this.  Cllr Di Lorenzo asked when we will get feedback from the Children’s Centre Consultation and C/Cllr Shuter will look into this.

District

D/Cllr Chaplin said that the Planning Department had experienced a 50% increase in applications in the last 3 years and statistically as a department they are doing better in corresponding and dealing with these than other districts.  He reported that the Local Plan will be considered this week; this will be the final draft before going to the public.

D/Cllr Sharp reported that UK Power Network will be coming at the end of the month to complete the work in Downing Close to ensure the power supply to the bollards is not supplied from a resident’s home, as is the case now.  It was confirmed that the Parish Council had gone ahead and arranged for the trees at 99 Beechwood to be cut back.  There was a discussion on another tree which was on the corner of Arber Close which neither the District or the County felt was their responsibility.  Cllr Jolley asked the Clerk to arrange for our grass cutters to cut this back.

ACTION:  CLERK TO ARRANGE FOR TREE TO BE CUT BACK
140.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
Cambs Highways Dept Open Day

This is being held on the 9th October at the Witchford Depot between 10-4pm if any councillors would like to go.  Cllr Bryant is going to the next Parish Forum and Cllr Ogborn said he would go the ECDC Civic Service.

141.
PLANNING:
As listed.  Cllr’s were disappointed that the application in the car park behind The Bell Public House had been approved.  Cllr Di Lorenzo asked if there had been any more information regarding the pre-planning application for the communications mast.  He and Cllr Bacon had declared an interest in this.  He pointed out that the mast was 30 metres high.  D/Cllr Chaplin confirmed that they would need planning permission for this.  Cllr Jolley also questioned the wording of the application as it said they were replacing a structure when in fact there is currently no structure in situ.  Cllr Di Lorenzo questioned why the mast was so high, far higher than any other nearby.  Was it so high because the trees in this area were so tall?  If so, was this really an appropriate place?  He also pointed out that the mast would only be screened 6 months of the year when the trees were in leaf.  Cllr Maczkiewicz felt this would be something that the village as a whole would have concerns about.  D/Cllr Chaplin will ask Rebecca Saunt in the Planning Department what stage this is at.
142.
COMMUNITY AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE:
a)  Update from Chair
The next meeting is Monday 9th October.  Cllr Jolley confirmed that the work we had asked to be done in the old cemetery and the cutting of the hedge behind the cemetery shed had now been completed.  He also confirmed that the damaged footpath on the High Street coming from Hilton Park had now been re-surfaced.  He has also spoken with a resident of The Arches who will deal with the tree that is causing concern to a resident of Downing Close as it overhangs her property.  The Clerk had met with Acacia Tree Surgeons this week who advised that the horse chestnut in the cemetery did not need any work done on it and it would be a waste of money to do so.  It had been pollarded approximately 2 years ago and the tree surgeon said it did not need any more work for the next 2-3 years.  

Cllr Jolley met with Balfour Beatty to discuss the possibility of having some sort of Christmas lights on the triangle area.  They suggested a junction box at the top of the lamp post which would cost a fraction of the price that we had previously been quoted but he is still awaiting a quotation.  This would not happen for this year.  The junction box would have to be an un-metered supply which would mean that the County Council would pay and we would have to speak to C/Cllr Shuter regarding this nearer the time.

b)  Update from councillors on their areas of responsibility
No one had any problems to report.  Cllr Jolley asked about the lamp post on Tunbridge Lane near to the raised table which was not lit and appeared to be one of the old style lamp posts which had not been removed.  The Clerk will look at this.

ACTION:  CLERK TO LOOK AT LAMP POST

143.
 FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts

Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 


£698.42


Mrs C Fullwood - Expenses


    65.41
 
 


L Crown – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    52.50


   


J Fullwood – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    52.50


Anglian Water – Cemetery


    12.10


PKF Littlejohn – External auditors

  360.00


Cambridgeshire ACRE – payroll

    41.40


East Cambs Trading Co Ltd – re-issue
  892.95


East Cambs Trading Co. Ltd – grass
1500.98


1st Builders – Village sign


  806.40

As listed on the agenda.  Signed and verified by Cllr’s Bryant and Ogborn.

b) Annual return


The Clerk confirmed that the Annual Return from the external auditors had now been sent back to us and was displayed on the notice board and website as required.

c)  Current income and expenditure

   

A copy of the accounts was distributed.  It was pointed out that the external audit fee had increased from £240 last year to £360.  Cllr Jolley questioned why the budget for the Community and General Purposes Committee towards equipment and property maintenance was over budget by £1147.  The clerk confirmed that £1344 of this was for the village sign which had been damaged.  We will receive this money back from the insurance company less our excess of £250.  We had also bought a dog bin with this fund and paid for the bedding plants. The final precept payment had been received and we currently had a cash figure of £73018.  

144.
NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY UPDATE:
Cllr Ogborn confirmed that he is continuing to monitor the dip wells; this would be more frequent during the winter months. He believes that the consultants will be able to make a decision around March time as to whether the land here is suitable for a cemetery.  They will liaise with the Environment Agency and we may have to undertake some remedial works.
145.
PRE-SCHOOL PLAY AREA WORKING PARTY:
Cllr Di Lorenzo had anticipated that each Cllr would distribute these questionnaires to their area of responsibility. However he had realised that this would be approximately 85 each which was a lot and that was assuming that everyone was available to do it.  Cllr Bryant suggested that he speak to the editor of the Cresset to see if they were able to help, Cllr Bryant agreed that she would send an email.  Cllr Ogborn said he would speak to the shop about using them as a drop off point and Cllr Di Lorenzo would speak to the Legion.
ACTION: CLLR’S TO SPEAK TO SHOP, LEGION AND CRESSET

146.
PROPOSED NEW LAY-BY BY SHOPS:
Everyone acknowledged that there had been a lot of residents who had taken the time to come to the meeting to demonstrate their opposition to this scheme.  Cllr Ogborn asked Cllr Jolley how he had been getting on at looking into the powers that the Parish Council had to employ a traffic warden.  Cllr Jolley reported that he had spoken to our local MP Lucy Frazer and asked her to research the powers that a Parish Council has.  House of Commons staff found some legislation entitled Road Traffic Management 2004; this would entitle Parish Councils to employ their own traffic wardens. All Councils signed up to this legislation apart from 12 including East Cambs District Council. Presently this is the responsibility of the Police so it is a criminal offence rather than a civil offence.  Lucy Frazer has written to the District Council asking if they would be prepared to sign up to the legislation which would mean they would then have the power to appoint traffic wardens and appoint them to Parish Councils.  D/Cllr Chaplin confirmed that the District Council are looking into this.
Cllr Jolley commented that at peak times there are people looking for spaces of which there are not enough.  He believed that we are never going to be able to stop people parking on the double yellow lines, the only deterrent is enforcement.  Regarding many of the comments made by residents Cllr Jolley confirmed that the Parish Council had already investigated using the Village College, the Public House and the rear car park and the County Council engineers had looked at all possible options for parking in the area.  This is a highways issue and it is their land.  We also had to remember that the reason we were looking into this in the first place was because other residents had complained that there was not enough parking space.  

Cllr Bryant confirmed that C/Cllr Shuter had checked and it would be up to Parish Council to do a consultation not Highways.  She commented that it would be good to get some guidance on how to do this as this is not something we have done before.  

Cllr Bryant felt that we should have a separate meeting to discuss this further as it was getting late due to the earlier public discussion and especially as 4 councillors were not able to be at the meeting tonight.  We had asked all residents who had attended to email us with any ideas they may have to ease the problem and Cllr Bryant said if we waited a couple of weeks we may get some response from that which we could discuss further.  Cllr’s Maczkiewicz and Di Lorenzo were surprised at the reaction of residents and said we really did need to think carefully about this.  Cllr Ogborn said that he could understand the public concern at the thought of "digging up the triangle" - but wondered if people were over-estimating the area that would be lost. Equally, that it may not be fully understood that this was a last resort after exploration of all other options. Leaving the tree intact, as already mooted, would help to reduce the visual impact - although we would lose one parking space.  Cllr Jolley pointed out that there are others in the village who may feel strongly the other way and we had to consider this also.  Some residents had spoken with him as they were under the impression from the protest that the whole triangle area was going to be parking which is not the case at all.  He felt that everyone had a responsibility to speak to people they see parking on the double yellow lines which C/Cllr Shuter had also pointed out. Everyone needs to take responsibility.  The Clerk will arrange a further meeting date.
ACTION: CLERK TO ARRANGE DATE

147.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

As listed. 

148.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:

As listed.

149.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:
As listed.  Also a note regarding work at Parsonage Farm which Cllr Bryant is looking into.

150.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:

Policy documents will be discussed at the next meeting in November.

152.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be Monday 6th November 2017 and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion.

The meeting ended at 10pm.
ATTACHMENT 1

MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL COMMUNITY AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 9TH OCTOBER 2017, 7.30PMIN THE POPPY ROOM, ROYAL BRITISH LEGION

PRESENT:

Cllr Jolley – Chair.  Cllr’s Dickson and Bacon.

1.
APOLOGIES:

Received from Cllr Di Lorenzo and Cllr Walton.

2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
The minutes of 10th July 2017 were agreed.

3. MATTERS ARISING:

a)  Water treatment plant

Cllr’s Ogborn and Di Lorenzo had visited the site.  This will be covered in more detail at the main parish meeting but they confirmed that the storm tanks have never been breached. They tanker a couple of times a week to remove the ‘cake’ which the site cannot process.  They had had a key component fail December/January time which had led to a large amount of tankering to avoid breaching their licence conditions but this was not a capacity issue.

b)  Jenyns Close

Cllr Dickson confirmed that there were still some parking issues but other problems have been sorted out.

c) Bedding

Cllr Dickson confirmed that we would need to do the winter bedding soon.  She will let Cllr Jolley know some dates when she is free and they will go and choose the plants and arrange for Reg Webb to put them in.

ACTION: CLLR DICKSON AND JOLLEY TO PURCHASE PLANTS

d)  Village Sign

This is now complete and we have heard from the insurance company who have approved the payment less the £250 excess.  Cllr Jolley felt that the new bricks would soon weather and had been to look at other village signs in Cambridgeshire.

e) Cemetery shed
At the last meeting we had discussed getting an insulated jacket for the cemetery tap and Cllr Jolley will look into this.

ACTION: CLLR JOLLEY TO LOOK INTO

4.
CEMETERY:
a)  Size of memorial stones in cremation area
The Clerk reported that we had had a problem in the cremated remains area when a stonemason had put a memorial in without leaving enough of a space for the remains of the person to the right to have a memorial put in.  They were now in the process of moving this but the Clerk noticed that this particular headstone was quite large and was more the type that would go on a full grave.  Cemetery regulations do specify heights/widths of memorials for a full grave but not for those in the cremated remains area and it was agreed that we needed to alter the regulalations taking this into account so the problem did not occur again. The Clerk will go and take measurements and change the regulations.

ACTION: CLERK TO MEASURE AND CHANGE REGULATIONS

b) Right of burial

Cllr Ogborn and Cllr Bryant had visited Gamlingay Cemetery and the Clerk there had discussed how family members are given a right of burial grant which Parish Council can then stipulate for how long family members have the right to that grave for maintenance etc.  The Clerk had looked at purchasing the books for this which were approximately £100.  The Committee agreed that our current practice seemed to be sufficient and could not see what benefit would come of this.  Our Cemetery regulations already stipulated that Parish Council would have the right to tidy graves if they were left untended. It was felt this was something that was best to bring in with the introduction of the new cemetery.

c)  Trees
Cllr Jolley reported that the old cemetery had now been cleared and all the basal growth from the trees removed.  There was an old grave there which was sinking slightly and could be dangerous.  He asked that the Clerk ask East Cambs to fill this in.  Regarding the 2 trees in the cemetery.  Acacia had been out and advised that no action be taken with regard to the horse chestnut.  It was agreed that we accept this.  We had asked East Cambs to do the work on the lime tree which was blocking the light from the lamp post.  Cllr Jolley asked that the Clerk write back to Michael Downs who had provided us with the tree survey and tell him we were taking no action with the trees at present.  

d)  Equipment in shed
We currently have a petrol lawnmower, strimmer and hedgecutter which Geoff Rank is going to look at at the end of the month.

5.
GRASS CUTTING/HEDGES:
Cllr Jolley had met with Tim McCreadie from East Cambs and had told him that we were concerned that work we asked to be done was taking too long and we were not getting a reply.  The Clerk advised that Cllr Jolley speak with Spencer Clark if this remained a problem.  It was agreed that the standard of the grass cutting was fine and there were no other problems. 

6.
FOOTPATHS – NOMINATED COUNCILLOR:
Cllr Bryant had mentioned that we should consider having a nominated Cllr who dealt with footpaths.  Cllr Jolley was unclear as to why we needed this as all footpaths were recorded and therefore he was unsure as to their role.  Footpaths were covered on our maintenance programme and East Cambs should maintain these as part of their contract.  The Clerk pointed out that the footpath at Ox Meadow was not quite as straightforward.  Cllr Jolley asked if Cllr Bryant could clarify Parish Council’s obligations concerning the footpath from Ox Meadow/Bendish past the SAM to the kissing gate leading to the High Street as he felt this was either a David Wilson Homes or County Council responsibility or even Peterhouse College. Cllr Dickson felt that all cllr’s should be looking at footpaths as part of their area of responsibility.  Cllr Jolley felt we should talk about this again at our next meeting once we had a clearer understanding of what the role would be.

7.
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS:

Cllr Jolley had met with Balfour Beatty and we had now received a quotation from them.  It would cost £1100 to provide a connection box for an unmetered supply at the top of the lamp post which a trail could be attached to which would then reach the tree.  If the tree was further than 6m away they would have install a ground level connection box instead and dig a trench which would cost an additional £2600.  It was agreed that this would not happen in time for this Christmas and we cannot do anything at the moment anyway until the lay-by situation has been resolved.

8.
INCOME/EXPENDITURE:
The precept meeting is 20th November.  The Committee looked at current income and expenditure.  It was noted that we haven’t yet spent anything on trees in the cemetery and churchyard and Cllr Jolley felt we should get on and have some work done on trees in the churchyard. We had originally agreed to review these in January but as we haven’t spent anything he felt we could do this now.  Cllr Jolley will look at what trees were recommended for work on the tree survey and we will then arrange for Acacia to quote for the work to be done.  The figure for grass cutting seemed to be on target.  Cllr Jolley felt we should have another meeting before the precept meeting for us to set the CG&P 2018/19 budget.  It was felt it was a little early to do this at the moment.  He asked that all CG&P cllr’s have a look at the current expenditure and come to the next meeting with suggestions. 

ACTION: CLLR JOLLEY TO LOOK AT TREES IN CHURCHYARD 

9.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:
a)  Re-deployment of speed cushion
This is still outstanding.

b) Tunbridge Lane memorial
Still outstanding.

c) Salt bins –move location
Cllr Jolley asked what was happening about the salt bin on Lode Road being moved to alongside the dog bin on the opposite side of the road. The Clerk will chase Highways regarding this.  He also asked that all cllr’s check salt bins in their areas to make sure that the salt is usable.

ACTION: CLERK TO CHASE HIGHWAYS

d)  Village pumps and milestones audit
Cllr Jolley has taken pictures of the milestones and plotted on maps where they are located.  George Buchanan has been painting them.  Cllr Jolley confirmed that there are hydrants by the bridleway on the High Street (adjacent to 145 High Street - Hilton Park end), on the ‘triangle’ and by the old ‘Anchor’.  The pump by the vicarage and on Bell Road has been renovated by Reg Webb and the pump by the cemetery shed has been renovated by John Hutchinson which they both kindly volunteered to do.

10.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

 The Clerk had received an email from a resident of Arber Close who was concerned about pulling out of Arber Close onto Lode Road because of the number of vehicles parked there, made worse by parents dropping off and picking up children.  Parked vehicles in the lay-by completely obstructed the view along Lode Road.  She had asked if the lay-by could be closed off as a temporary measure.  Cllr Jolley pointed out that as part of the BVC consultation a request had been made that BVC provide an onsite drive on/drive off point for parents to drop their children at school.  It appears that they have not done this but it was noted that not all the new parking arrangements were in place yet.  It was agreed that it was difficult for residents of Arber Close and Jenyns Close who have genuine concerns.  Cllr Jolley recommends that we notify C/Cllr Shuter and the Village College that we are getting complaints from residents and proposed this recommendation go to full Parish Council.  

Regarding the lay-by the Clerk was arranging a meeting for all cllr’s to discuss this.  We had received emails/letters from residents who lived in that particular area who wanted the lay-by and others that didn’t.  Cllr Dickson pointed out that this was discussed at the Annual Parish Meeting when the PCSO was present and many residents problems were to do with parking.  Improvements required to the road network in that area were also rated very highly by residents in the Bottisham Vision Questionnaire carried out by East Cambs District Council.  

Cllr Jolley commented that he felt the CG&P Committee was under resourced for the amount of work entailed and would recommend this be reviewed.

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

A meeting date of Monday 13th November was agreed.

ATTACHMENT 2

MEETING TO DISCUSS PROPOSED LAY-BYS AT VILLAGE TRIANGLE HELD 19th OCTOBER 2017
PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s O’Dell, Di Lorenzo, Jolley, Jerman, Ogborn, Walton and Bacon

1.  APOLOGIES:

Cllr’s Buchanan, Dickson and Maczkiewicz.

2.  DISCUSSION:
Cllr Bryant explained the purpose of the meeting. She explained for those that weren’t at the last parish meeting that 40-50 residents had come along to object to the lay-by being installed.  Cllr Bryant had explained to the residents that this had been on-going for the past 2-3 years. The Parish Council made an application under the Local Highways Initiative in 2015 after receiving complaints regarding parking from residents.

Residents had felt that the green space area was valuable to the village and did not feel the parking was bad at all times of the day, only school drop off and pick up times.  They also did not feel that there had been enough consultation.  C/Cllr Shuter had explained to Cllr Bryant at the meeting that as this area was not on the public highway we would have to do any consultation ourselves which we were surprised at.  Many problems residents brought up concerned the Village College rather than the parking at the triangle.  Cllr Bryant had also explained that there were 2000 residents in the village and only those who objected had come to the meeting.  Cllr Jolley and Cllr Bacon had been made aware from other residents that they were under the impression that the whole of the triangle area would be covered with tarmac which would not be the case.  

Cllr Bryant had asked residents to send any suggestions to us and some people had taken the opportunity to do that and these had been circulated to all cllr’s.  Cllr Bryant felt that Mr Urqhart had made some sensible comments which she agreed with including putting a raised table in to slow traffic.  Cllr O’Dell did not feel that this would help with the volume of traffic.  Cllr Walton recalled the Annual Meeting in May which the PCSO was present at and how the vast majority of people at the meeting had problems with parking but she felt this was mostly to do with anti-social parking.  She felt that when she went past there were often spaces available.  She also questioned the use of the car park behind the shops.  Cllr Bryant confirmed that this was privately owned land which was for shop workers and occupiers of the flats above the shops.  Cllr Ogborn commented that he had been to look at the car park twice this week and it had been full of parked cars. He also noticed that there were potholes and the area was prone to flooding.  He thought that we could enquire about buying the car park but then Cllr Jolley said there would be no point in this as those cars presently parked there would have to park elsewhere so the problem would not be solved. Cllr Ogborn also noted that one of the flats entrance was through the car park which could create safety problems if this was a public car park.  Both Cllr Ogborn and Cllr Bryant also felt that even if we were able to purchase the car park and carry out the remedial works needed this was likely to be expensive.    

Cllr Jolley said we know that the police do not have the resources to enforce parking restrictions.  He has visited the shops between 5-6pm and had seen cars circling the area looking for a parking space so did not agree that the problem only occurred at school drop off and pick up times.  Cllr Ogborn asked if we put in more parking spaces are we encouraging more people to drive rather than walk?  Cllr Walton also questioned the safety of cars pulling out of the lay-by as mentioned by one resident who had written in.  Cllr’s agreed a lot of the vehicles were passing trade rather than residents.  Cllr Bryant also commented that we had to recognise that we had 2 care homes in the village and 2 schools and staff from here may well stop on their way home to do some shopping.

Cllr Ogborn questioned if we are going to solve anything if more cars are going to park there and should we be looking more at the parking on double yellow lines.  The Police have recognised that villages want to pay for enforcement of parking in their villages and Cllr Jolley said the Police and Crime Commissioner is taking this on board and is due to have a meeting soon regarding this. ECDC do not want to take this on as they would have to employ traffic wardens for the whole of East Cambs.  Cllr Jolley has asked our MP to look into this further. Cllr’s agreed that they had no criticism of East Cambs as they had had to cur their budgets so far back but we needed to look at a way round this.  It was agreed there were 3 problems being enforcement, anti social parking as well as more general parking.

Cllr Jolley felt we as a Parish Council are not traffic engineers and asked if we should consider employing a traffic consultant to look at the area and make recommendations which we could then put to the village.  Cllr Ogborn agreed that we are not professionals and would like to see some recording of data to back up any proposal.

Cllr Di Lorenzo was not at the Parish meeting but felt that residents didn’t feel involved.  Cllr Bryant explained that when we did the speed calming in the village the County Council published a notice in the newspaper and then people were able to write in with comments. We expected this to happen again until C/Cllr Shuter advised that this was not the case.  Cllr Bacon felt that there should be a consultation with the village.

Cllr Ogborn felt frustrated with some of the suggestions made by residents as we had looked at all options.  He agreed that someone with a dispassionate view would be ideal.  Cllr Bryant felt it was best to speak to C/Cllr Shuter and ask him to recommend someone through his contacts with the Highways Dept.  It was agreed that this should be taken forward as a recommendation at the next Parish Council meeting.

Cllr Walton questioned the use of S.106 funds. ECDC had said we did not have to spend this within a certain period of time but Cllr Bryant confirmed that we were very restricted on what we could spend it on. It had to be infrastructure and the new cemetery is not deemed as infrastructure. We may have to ask ECDC if we are able to use the S.106 funds to pay for the consultant.

Cllr Jerman said he was not convinced that we needed more parking and this was more of a safety issue why we need more parking spaces.  He was pleased that so many people had taken the trouble to come to the meeting and asked how we as a Parish Council can engage better with the public and get them to come more often and take more of an interest.  

Cllr Jolley said that we must not lose sight of the fact that several people live round the ‘triangle’ area. Some want the extra parking and some do not.  We need to be mindful that there has been some campaigning by those who do not want the parking and this is not everyone’s view.  It was agreed that with regard to most issues the majority of people are ambivilent and those who do not want something are more likely to speak out than those who do.

Cllr Jerman felt that residents needed to see the plan which showed the exact location of the proposed lay-by.  He felt it important to get the information out there which Cllr Bryant agreed with.  The minutes and Cresset report were out there but people didn’t always read these and we needed to think about this.

Cllr Di Lorenzo said it did not help that the old Parish Council website was the first to come up on google rather than the new one but Cllr Jerman said this was to do with usage.

Cllr Jerman felt frustrated to be spending money on a consultant who may well come up with something that may not be any different to what we currently have.  There was a discussion on costs.  Cllr’s did feel though that we needed impartial independent advice to include traffic monitoring.  It was agreed that in the meantime before the Parish Council meeting when we will vote whether to employ a traffic consultant; Cllr Bryant will contact C/Cllr Shuter for advice on this.


